Paris Public Library 

Board of Trustees

December 4, 2006

The regularly scheduled meeting of the Board of Trustees was called to order at 4.30 p.m. by President Peg Giesler. In attendance were Trustees Roxanne Michels, Mary Ann Tucker, Steve Garst, Merle Clark, Sharon Farris and Librarian Teresa Pennington.

Absent: Trustees Virginia Zimmerly, Mary Taylor, Jerry Cockcroft

Minutes of previous meeting: 

MOTION TO ACCEPT: Tucker, second Farris. Motion Carried.

Finance Report:

Finance report was reviewed. MOTION: Clark, second Garst. Motion carried.

Book Committee:

MOTION: Michels, second Garst to approve 24 titles of nonfiction for purchase through the Lucy Bishop Fund. Motion carried.

Librarian’s Report (Statistics): 

MOTION: Tucker, second Farris. Motion carried.

Old Business:

LINC:  All books on the south wall of the back stacks have been entered into the system.

Jan Doris’ last day was November 30; Paul Ruff presented a retirement plaque to her. Michelle Marshall is her replacement.

New Business: 

Rob Newcomb from the Marion Carnegie Public Library spoke to the board about the Southern Illinois Japanese Friendship Program that is used at their library. The program is expanding to other libraries and is paid for with grants. Paris Library policies are currently being translated to be posted on a Japanese language website.

Clark made a motion to give out Christmas bonuses. Garst seconded. Motion carried. Board approved closing on December 23rd and early closing on December 30th.

Pennington presented an updated Computer & Internet Policy for approval. Tucker made a motion to approve as amended. Farris seconded. Motion carried

A former long-time board member’s family has expressed interest in making a gift to refurbish the reading room in her memory.

Miscellaneous: 

Pennington submitted a Specifications for Carpet outline. The state requires us to advertise for bids. Tucker made a motion for the specifications to be accepted and that the last date for bids will be the last Friday in January at 5:00. Bids will be opened at the February 5th board meeting. Garst seconded. Motion carried.

Book sale was December 1 & 2. Total sales were $561. "Dobby" figurine from Harry Potter was sold for $210.

Meeting adjourned 5:15pm.

Respectfully submitted,

Roxanne Michels

Secretary

